Early Childhood Council of Kern
General Council Meeting -- Minutes
October 2, 2024
Members Present 
Kevin Bartl, Alesha Brown, Myetta Beavers, Mike Bledsoe, Carolyn Coffey (Zoom), Michelle Lynam, Gladys Garcia-Jara, Yadira Mendoza, Deborah Murr, Shirelle Perez, Amanda Rollin (Zoom), Elizabeth Rose, Janet Rubio (Zoom), Amanda Tumblin, Shannon Vernon, Melissa Vittoria (Zoom), Tracey Wheat, and Jennifer Wood-Slayton (Zoom).
Members Absent: Maria Aleman, Yolanda Gonzales, Jessica Krall, Christine Lollar, Lily Pimentel-Stratton, and Renata Sanchez.
Staff Present: Stacy Barnett, Amanda Cruz-Ardoin, and Cheryl Nelson. Guests Present: Natalie Diaz, John Ervin (Zoom), Wendy Holland (Zoom), Gloria Renteria, Christine Watson (Zoom), and Serena Witten (Zoom).
Call to Order/Introductions: The meeting was called to order by Council Vice Chair Yadira Mendoza at 11:36 a.m. at City Centre, 6th Floor East Conference Room. Members were also present by Zoom at satellite locations at Kern River Valley Family Resource Center in Lake Isabella, Wonderful College Prep Academy Yoga Studio in Lost Hills, and Lamont Elementary School District Family Resource and Learning Center.
Council Mission Statement/Public Comments: Deborah read the Council Mission Statement. Yadira read the Public Comments statement. There were no public comments.
Consent Items: The consent items were read. Shirelle made the motion to approve the consent agenda. It was seconded by Deborah. The motion was unanimously approved. There were no public comments.
First 5 Kern Presentation:  Kevin discussed First 5 Kern and its history, noting that the organization is the only state organization that is committed to only the first five years of child’s life, and how parents and local organizations can benefit. He stated that First 5 California is not a parent organization, but share campaigns and materials with the counties on different items (Talk Read Sing, etc.). Kevin talked about the Request for Proposals (RFP) process that First 5 Kern uses to support county-wide organizations, in which proposals are currently being reviewed for the next three-year cycle beginning July 1, 2025. He reviewed the membership of the First 5 Kern Commission Board. Kevn also stated that the ACEs Conference will be held in May 2025. There were no public comments.

ECE Voices – Educator Advocacy Network: Gloria Renteria spoke about the network which is guided by the Every Child California organization. Along with Elizabeth Gonzalez, Gloria and Elizabeth lead the Kern County portion of Region 8. Gloria said that the network advocates for child care providers. The first local meeting will be held at Garden Pathways on Nov. 2 from 9 a.m. to 12 noon. There were no public comments.
Workforce Survey: Mike spoke about the survey, which is being formed from information coming from the 2017 survey built by Tammy, and the Glen Price Group survey conducted in late 2023. Tracey recommended completion of the survey during upcoming trainings, including Kern Early Stars coaching visits (which could be aimed toward getting more information from private and faith-based organizations). It will also be required by all participants in the Workforce Pathways program. Amanda C. stated that the aim is to release survey sometime in early 2025. There were no public comments.
ECCK 2024-2029 Strategic Plan: Alesha reviewed the spreadsheet that shows how some of the work will move forward. She also shared info on a planned Legislative Event, which is done by other counties. She will take any support from Council members. The events in San Luis Obispo and Tulare counties were mentioned. Alesha and Mike will attend Tulare’s event tomorrow (Oct. 3) in Visalia. Cheryl talked about the importance of public policy disseminated through messaging. She recommended common talking points, and importance of Early Care and Education. Sources to get the message out could include the county’s KETN and videos produced by KCSOS. Advocates to include in the messaging could include Karen Goh, Shannon Grove, and Dr. Mendiburu.  Kevin recommended referring to the social media tool kit built by the First 5 California informational campaign, which might be helpful in creating materials. Kevin said that this information can be accessed through www.raiseCAstrong.org. There were no public comments.
Ad Hoc Committees: The Ad Hoc Committee list was presented to all member. During the meeting, Tracey and Shannon volunteered to be the Professional Development co-leads. Mike and Gladys also stated that they would assist Christine with the Wendy Wayne Scholarship, as needed. There were no public comments.
Communications Plan: Yadira continues to work on the plan to get information to the entire ECE community in Kern County. There were no public comments. 

UPK Mixed Delivery Planning Grant: Stacy discussed the first meeting, with an aim this year on Inclusion, and what it looks like for UPK. The next meeting will be held on Oct. 23 from 3 to 5 p.m. The workgroup plans to bring in full inclusion programs, along with ones that are just starting. Stacy and Amanda attended CCCCA conference for LPCs, which more information on UPK was received. Stacy stated that Kern County is in a good position in bringing the plan together. Regarding the 2025-26 complete rollout of Transitional Kindergarten, there was discussion of the pros, cons, and other items. There were no public comments.

Workforce Pathways Grant: Amanda stated that applications closed Sept. 30. There are 558 applicants for the different stipend categories. Amanda said that due to the numbers, three more bilingual advisors have been hired. Amanda and Elizabeth are looking through the list to make sure everyone qualifies for the program. She said the program will help ECE to grow. There were no public comments.

Council Membership: Amanda shared that Shannon is a new member. She received great feedback from KCSOS assistant superintendent Russell Sentes during a recent meeting (who was selected by Dr. Mendiburu to cover the Council). Following the meeting, letters approving the reappointment of Tracey, Gladys, and Lily, and the new appointment of Shannon were issued. Renata and Amanda R. are being appointed by the Board of Supervisors. There were no public comments.
Director Mentor Luncheon: Stacy is working to bringing the luncheons back, along with assistance from Lily (who is the local representative for the state Director Mentor Network). Stacy stated that these luncheons will provide Professional Development for Directors (which most PD is geared toward the needs of staff in the child care classroom). It will also give the chance for Directors to network. Speakers for the series will be Senta Green and Dr. Kathy Antwerp. The meetings will be on Friday. Nov. 15, 11:30 to 3 (in-person with the presenters), Feb. 7 and May 7 (Presenters will be on Zoom, but directors will meet in person). The capacity is 40. Stacy is looking for sponsors for the lunches. Deborah requested a Sponsorship event letter to present to her organization. Stacy is really excited to bring back this Director PD. There were no public comments.

Public Policy Report: Kevin stated the end of signing season was Sept. 30. There were six bills signed into law in the past week. One key area that was approved was AB 1930, which allows those with child care associate teacher permits to continue to hold them, and not be required to upgrade to a child care teacher permit. Stacy stated that new proposed fire regulations have been pushed off until June 2027. Kevin also noted AB 1808, which allows for CalWORKS eligibility for 24 months. There were no public comments.
Council Committee Reports: There were no reports.
Member Reports: * Amanda C. reported on Trunk or Treat being offered Oct. 30 at Caring Corner on Wible Road. Yadira stated that nut free treats are being requested. * Shirelle announced CCCC’s Parent Café the evening of Oct. 25. Information will come from National Parent Quality Institute. Families will take age-appropriate items home. Cheryl stated that CCCC will partner with agencies for family engagement activities. * Jennifer said that her staff and she will host family events at her family resource and learning center in Lamont. *  Alesha said that Kaiser will work with hospitals and other partner agencies with Healthful Harvest in Arvin on Oct. 26 to provide medical services and a resource area. She said that it is open to agencies interested.  * Jennifer also announced the Lamont Harvest Festival on Oct. 30 on their school campus. * Stacy added a reminder about the Young Boys of Color workshop on Oct. 12, and the STEAM on the Streets on Oct. 19 from 9 to 11:30. Cheryl emphasized the importance of the awareness to Young Boys of Color, with emphasis on TK-age students. She stated that there is a need to get our educators ready for all children. There were no public comments.
Adjournment: Shannon moved to adjourn the meeting, which was seconded by Michelle. The meeting was adjourned at 1:21 p.m.
Next meeting: Nov 6, 2024, 11:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. Larry E. Rider Building, 2000 K St., Room 202, Bakersfield, CA 93301 (satellite locations at the Kern River Valley Family Resource Center in Lake Isabella, Cerro Coso Community College Child Development Center in Ridgecrest, Wonderful College Prep Academy Yoga Studio in Lost Hills, and Lamont Elementary School District Family Resource and Learning Center).
Respectfully Submitted,
Mike Bledsoe, Secretary
